MEDIA RELEASE
AUSTRALIA’S INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 2009-10: NEPAL
The Australian Government will provide an estimated $15.8 (NPR 945.5 million) in development assistance to Nepal in 2009-10.

Australia will provide $3.8 billion in total official development assistance (ODA) in 2009–10. This represents an ODA/GNI ratio of 0.34 per cent and real growth of 5.6 per cent on the 2008-09 budget estimate of $3.7 billion.

The 2009-10 aid budget places a particular emphasis on helping partner countries to address the impacts of the global recession. The Budget is a necessary and practical response to the needs of people in developing countries severely affected by the global recession.

New Budget measures are directed towards responding to the impacts of the global recession and to supporting longer-term development and capacity building efforts.

Australia will spend up to $10.8 million under its country allocation to Nepal in 2009-10. Australia will help improve access to primary health care in Nepal through support to the national health program through the International Health Partnership. It will support child survival and nutrition in partnership with UNICEF. It will help improve access to basic education through support to the Nepal Government’s Education for All program. Australia will also continue to help mobilise communities to understand and exercise their democratic rights. 

Nepal is expected to benefit from increased ODA, including under previous Budget initiatives, in particular in the following areas:

· Maternal and child health

· Basic education

· Poverty alleviation; and

· Democratic rights
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